
Regular Monthly Meeting 
February 8, 2018 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, 
February 8, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Frank 
Augustine, Albert Burick, III, and Brandon Rishel present. 
 
Present at the Meeting: 
 
Bill Cheslock     Barbara Thompson 
 
The meeting was called to order and opened with a salute to the flag. 
 
Mr. Augustine announced that the supervisors held an executive session regarding legal matters prior to 
the meeting tonight. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting of 
January 2, 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Reorganization Meeting of 
January 2, 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Emergency Management Coordinator Justin Data reported that the second generator is now installed at 
the Castlewood station and they are now operating at 100 percent. 
 
Fire Chief Dave Rishel gave the monthly fire department report. 
 
Sergeant Darrin Cwynar gave the monthly police department report and said the new K-9 vehicle is here 
and they are possibly going to be doing some fundraising in the future for the police department. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Barbara Thompson, Boyd School Road, presented an article she had inquired about some time ago 
regarding the owner of the Lawrence Village Plaza being Home Plus Storage, and inquired who that is.  
Mr. Burick advised her that is the name of the company owned by the new owner of the plaza.  Ms. 
Thompson also inquired about another name in the article named as the owner.  Mr. Burick said he has 
no idea who that is.  Mr. Rishel advised Ms. Thompson that there is nothing saying the information in 
the article is true.  Ms. Thompson also thanked the supervisors for stopping the Methadone clinic from 
coming into the township. 
 
Public Relations and Announcements: 
 
Mr. Burick said the Easter Egg Hunt will be on March 31 beginning at 1:00 p.m.   Mr. Burick said 
Ferdinando’s Italian Restaurant is going to be opening soon at the Lawrence Village Plaza, Citizens Bank 
is going to be coming inside Giant Eagle on New Butler Road, Busy Beaver is moving into the old 



Warehouse Sales, and he has done walkthroughs with other businesses possibly interested in bringing 
their business to the plaza.   
 
Action Items: 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the General Fund expenses of 
$117,642.49.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the Capital Fund Expenses of 
$77,017.47.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses of 
$247,542.40.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the Payroll Fund expenses of 
$79,952.36.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the K-9 Fund expenses of $168.90.  
Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to call an executive session at 6:17 p.m.  Motion carried. 
 
(Meeting recesses at 6:17 p.m. and reconvenes at 6:23 p.m.) 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to hire James Pisor as a part-time police officer of the 
Shenango Township Police Department, at a rate of $19.08 per hour as per the Shenango Township 
Police Department Wage and Policy Unit contract of 2016.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to hire Vincent Buonpane as a part-time police officer of the 
Shenango Township Police Department, at a rate of $19.08 per hour as per the Shenango Township 
Police Department Wage and Policy Unit contract of 2016.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to appointment Joseph Wakeling to a four-year term on the 
Shenango Township Zoning Hearing Board.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the Cowher small flow treatment facility 
operation and maintenance agreement.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the following members of the Route 422 and 
Route 65 Corridor Study Steering Committee in conjunction with the County of Lawrence:  Cynthia 
Gormley (LCCAP), David Richards (NCATA), Robert Yokel (Keystone Rock Properties), David Harding 
(PennDOT), Dan Jacobs (Jacobs Heating & Cooling), Jon Natale (PA American Water), Jack Armagost 
(Slippery Rock Township Supervisor), Mike Schreck (Shenango Area Schools) and Ken Langford 
(resident).  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve for the advertisement of Ordinance #2 of 2018, 
the naming of Rigotti Drive in Shenango Township.  Motion carried. 
 



Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve for the advertisement of the 2018 
Spring/Summer Road Materials bid.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve for the advertisement of appointments to the 
Shenango Township Zoning Steering Committee.  Motion carried. 
 
Resolutions:   
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve Resolution #4 of 2018 – Narcan Policy.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Ordinances: 
 
Solicitor Perrotta presented Exhibits Nos. 1 through 8 regarding proposed Ordinance No. 1, then asked if 
there was any public comment.  (There was no public comment.)  Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. 
Rishel to approve Ordinance #1 of 2018 – Cornell Avenue Ordination.  Motion carried. 
 
Bill Cheslock, Old Princeton Road, asked if there was any new information on the purchase of the former 
YDC property.  Solicitor Lou Perrotta said they are moving full speed ahead. 
 
Mr. Rishel thanked the Public Works Department for the plowing of the roads and for taking him along 
so he could see what they do, and said he then plowed himself to help out.  Mr. Rishel also thanked Mr. 
Burick and staff at the Municipal Building for providing him all paperwork and information he requested 
in a very timely manner. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Augustine to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m. 


